- The Saint Ann Science Fair was last Thursday, January 14. Thank you, parents/guardians, for supporting your child in learning about the scientific process. A special thank you goes to our Parent Judges- Matt Boggs, Jeff Hutmacher, Jeff Roquemore and Chris Mendez.
- This year's winners are:

4th Grade Winners:

2nd Place- Addison Roquemore"Time to Glow"
2nd Place – Wesley Winter "How Many Rubber Bands Does It Take To Crack an Egg?"
1st Place – Arika Fulton "Chocolate"

5th Grade Winners:

Will be determined at a later date

6th Grade Winners:

3rd Place – Leah Mahoney "Sponge Absorption" 2nd Place – Katelyn Bailey "Who's Dirtier?" 1st Place – Quan Laskey "Will A Hole Make A Difference?"

7th Grade Winners:

3rd Place – Isabella Mendez "What Melts Ice More?" 2nd Place – Addyson Kelly "Why Am I So Hot?" 1st Place – Patrick Boggs "How will LED's Fade?"

8th Grade Winners:

3rd Place – Patrick Pillers "Which Recovery System Will Safely Return A Model Rocket" 2nd Place – Emily Johnson "Fins For Efficiency" 1st Place – Therien Jones "Food vs Blood Pressure"

- Mid-Year Parent Participation reports went home last week. As a reminder, each family is responsible to complete their hours by May 1^{st.}.
- As we begin the new school year we would like to remind parents and students about the dress code. Students may wear a plain red or black sweatshirt only with no logos (unless they wear the Spirit Wear jackets) while inside the classroom and in church. Red, black, gray or white socks (plain with no embellishments, logos or adornments) crew, anklets, knee-highs, tights or leggings may be worn.
- There will be two Hot Lunches this week- please keep money and slips separate for each lunch
- World's Finest Chocolate Fundraiser will start at the end of this week. Your oldest child will bring home a box of candy on Friday, Jan. 22nd. Each box has 60 bars and sold for \$1 each. There are extra boxes available in the school to sell after you finish your first box. There will be prizes for top three sellers. Money is due back Tues. Feb. 16th.
 If you wish not to participate, let us know because once the chocolate leaves campus it cannot come back because of COVID restrictions

• **Fish Fry** -We are now working on how we will coordinate our Fish Frys. There will be opportunities for parent hours coming up.

The 33rd Annual Benefit Raffle is February 13th. Due to COVID restrictions, the raffle will be modified this year. Tickets are now available for purchase in the school office. Each family is responsible for selling or buying one ticket for this event (per obligation when you registered). Only 200 tickets are sold, get yours today and have a chance at the **Grand Prize of \$13, 000.00!** Ticket prices are **\$225.00**. Everyone will win a prize! Flyers went home last week, there are extras in the office if you need one.

Available Parent Hours:

- -Donate \$15.00 towards the wine pull- ½ hour
- -Basket donations- parent hours depend on what the contents are worth
- -Sell tickets after Masses on Saturday or Sunday- sign up in the office or call to sign up
- -Attend the next PTG Meeting via zoom (Feb. 10)
- -Coming Soon Fish Fry Help!

Please feel free to contact Mo Morales, our PTG President with any questions or concerns you have about the Benefit Raffle- ptg@parishofsaintann.org or 480-600-4222.

NOTE: Parents please check emails regularly because things can change here at school on a daily basis.

Upcoming Events:

Fri. Jan.22 World's Finest Chocolate Fundraiser Begins	
Fri. Jan.29 Second Quarter Ends	
Sun. Jan.31- Feb. 5Catholic Schools Week	
Sat. Feb. 1333 rd Annual Benefit Raffle	
Sun. Feb. 14Pick up Benefit Raffle Prizes (EDP Room) Happy Valentine's Day	y!
Mon. Feb. 15No School; President's Day	
Tue. Feb.16Chocolate money due back/Star Testing Begins	

Have a Blessed Week!